
Council Meeting                                                                                                                January 9, 2017

Council Chambers:

ROLL CALL:
The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in regular session at 7:30 p.m. with Mayor Travis Schwerdtfager presiding.  Councilmembers present:  Jack D. Crispin, Jr., Lisa S. Feldkamp, Elijah Keever, Melodee K. Larsen, and Louis Zsuzsics, Jr.  Official present:  Clerk Heather N. Simms.  Also present:  Superintendent Jesse C. Meyer.
VISITORS: 
Visitors in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Jyll Phillips, Robert White, Carly Errebo, Kelly Larson, Mike Schmaderer, Galen Liggett and Kevin Cowan.  
AGENDA AMENDMENTS:
There were no agenda amendments.
MINUTES:
Upon motion by Feldkamp, seconded by Larsen, minutes of the December 29, 2016, year-end meeting were approved as written.

ACCOUNTS PAYABLE:
Council reviewed accounts payable lists containing December invoices in the amount of $2,229.00, and January invoices to date totaling $46,614.14.  Upon motion by Crispin, seconded by Keever, all said invoices, in the amount of $48,843.14, were approved for payment.

DELINQ. ACCNTS.:
Two (2) accounts, totaling  $409.51, were on the list of delinquent utilities reviewed and discussed.
PRIDE COMMITTEE:
Carly Errebo, Pride Committee, reported on the past year’s projects the committee had completed and started.  These projects included: cleaning out flower beds in the park and planting flowers, visiting Solomon for a town visit, started putting door hangers on houses with exceptional yards and recognizing volunteers that have helped.  The Pride Committee would like to apply for a grant for ten (10) benches to be placed along Lincoln Avenue in the business district and was requesting a donation of $500 from the City.  Several concerns were discussed: objects placed on sidewalks are a city code violation, the exact locations planned for the benches, if the business owners have been contacted and informed of their responsibilities and snow removal was also questioned.  Councilmember Larsen suggested that the committee move forward on applying for the grant after discussing placement with the business owners.  Councilmember Crispin said Superintendent Meyer should be notified of the suggested placement and return later to present details to the Governing Body for approval if the grant is successful.  Crispin moved to approve a $500 monetary donation to the Pride Committee to help with their future projects.  Motion seconded by Zsuzsics, carried.     
LCEDF UPDATE:
Kelly Larson, Lincoln County Economic Development Foundation Director, reported she has the Historic Preservation Workshop set for the evening of January 30th.  Larson informed the Governing Body that City Hall and the City Park were in the Historic Area.  
Larson said there was also a grant available for clean-up from Post Rock Community Foundation with a deadline of June 1st; this grant was more for yards and debris not actual demolition.  She urged the City to apply for the grant funding. 
Larson also mentioned that North Central Regional Planning Commission is having two workshops on Capital Improvement Planning in February if anyone would like to attend.   
POWER PLANT PROJECT:
Mike Schmaderer, Mid-States Energy Works, Inc., updated the Governing Body with the timeline of events that are scheduled on the power plant project.  He said the bid notice for the removal and installation of the engine and the construction of a radiator shed will be published in the Lincoln Sentinel on January 12th.  The air permit application was signed by the Mayor and will be mailed January 10th; the City must have the permit prior to construction.  A pre-bid meeting has been set for January 27th, with the bid opening at 11 a.m. on February 10th at City Hall.  The bids will be presented to the Governing Body at the February 13th council meeting.  Schmaderer discussed some additional electrical work that Mid-States would like to propose in the Power Plant following the project’s completion.
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GO BONDS:
Kevin Cowan, Gilmore & Bell, P.C., explained the General Obligation Bond process and felt we should table the Resolution to sell bonds until the February meeting when we have the final dollar amount for the bonds following the bid opening.  He said the bonds would be at a fixed rate for budgeting purposes and would be callable to pay off early.  Cowan gave some examples of estimated payments using a recent bond sale, with the $750,000 amount 10 years payments would  be $88,000 and 15 year bonds would be  $65,000 annual payments.  He explained these figures are estimates only but wanted to give an idea for the Governing Body to consider.  Upon a motion by Crispin, seconded by Keever, the GO Bond sale Resolution was tabled until the February meeting.  

CITY HALL REPAIRS:
Councilmember Crispin reported he had received a proposal for the stonework repair on City Hall and suggested the matter be tabled until next year so the repairs could be budgeted.  The $32,900 proposal was from Pishny Restoration Services and was the only one received at this time.  Clerk Simms was instructed to budget $35,000 in the 2018 budget for City Hall repairs.  

The Governing Body discussed the railing and exterior stairs at City Hall.  It was suggested the stairs be supported from the ground to help with the anchor issues to the limestone building.  It was decided to go with round tubing for the railing around the basement stairs and along the southwest stairs on the building.  Simms stated that Alan Weis Contracting would be dropping off color swatches for the crew to use to match the guttering for painting of the railing.
PERSONNEL:
Galen Liggett City Treasurer requested a salary increase explaining the last wage increase was in 2001.  Clerk Simms provided a spreadsheet listing the Elected & Appointed Official positions with current pay, City Code limits and the last wage increase for all positions was in 2001.  After discussion, the maximum on the positions was agreed to be moved to 150% from the current rate in the City Code.  Simms was instructed to contact Attorney Metz to draft an Ordinance to adopt for the February council meeting.  

Councilmember Keever provided a letter to the Governing Body addressing several questions that need to be answered in order to put together an employment recruitment ad for the City.  Discussion was had about future employee hiring and retention.
MEMBERSHIP DUES:
Councilmember Crispin requested that any board or committee requesting money needs to come to the Council meeting personally to request a donation or contribution of funds.  The Governing Body agreed that they would like a report of what projects potential recipients have completed or have planned, or an explanation of how the City’s contribution helps. 
  ADJOURN:
There being no further business, Crispin moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Larson, carried.  Council adjourned at 9:25 p.m.








/s/ Heather N. Simms






   
     City Clerk

